Minutes of the Annual Village Meeting of Broughton Moor Parish Council, held in Broughton Moor Community Centre on Thursday 19th May 2022 at 7pm

Present:  Parish Councillors Thomas Armstrong, Marjorie Harrison, David Sharp, Denise Scott and Stuart Henderson.
Also Present: County Cllr Keith Little, Mrs Lesley Dakers, Mrs Claire Howsen and Rev’d Judith Morgan (Parish Clerk)

Apologies for absence were received from Allerdale Borough Councillor William Pegram

The Chairman read his report to the meeting.  A copy of the report is attached to these minutes as Appendix 1.
It was noted that, in addition to those named in the report, Mrs Lesley Dakers had assisted the Clerk in preparing documentation for the Diocese of Carlisle and Mrs Claire Howsen had helped with the Coffee Morning for Ukraine.  The Council wished to record its thanks to both ladies.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7.07pm
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Broughton Moor Parish Council

Chairman’s Report
202172022

Welcome Everyone

Firstly I would like to thank each of you for all your hard work and
continued support throughout the last year.

During the last year this Parish Council has taken giant steps to
enhance our village.

Firstly thank you to our clerk Judith Morgan who applied for and
successfully received a grant to value of £10.000 to obtain IT equipment
for the community centre.

Secondly I would like to also like to thank Judith who was instrumental
in obtaining most of the money needed to purchase new playground
equipment for the welfare field. It has taken us 5 year but we finally
achieved our goal ! The equipment is being installed next week so
hopefully the children in the village will make good use of it throughout
the summer months. As I said it has taken 5 year to raise the money for
this equipment, and as it is costing nearly £75.000 I really hope the
villagers will appreciate what we have achieved. It hasn’t cost this village
a penny so give yourselves a big pat on the back !

The Christmas light switch on was another huge success and it was lovely
to see all the children visiting Santa. They each received a gift from Santa
which were wrapped and decorated by Councillor Marjorie Harrison.
Many thanks to Pauline Sharp, Andrea McCracken and Kellie Denwood
who helped with the refreshments. Also thanks to Marjorie Harrison for
decorating the Community Centre for Christmas with help from Margery
Holmes and Dorothy Daymond. A big thank you to Mr Edd Cassels and
Lisa Thompson for allowing us to erect the Christmas tree in their
garden.
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The school children really enjoyed the light switch on as did the
parents. A big thank you to David Sharp and Barrie Jon Denwood for
helping me put the tree in place and decorate it with lights.

We also had a new shed erected in the Community Centre back Yard.
This shed is solely for the use of patrons of the Community Centre and is
used mainly for storage.

We had a wonderful show of Summer bedding plants last year in the
tubs in the village, which were planted up by Marjorie Harrison and
myself. They were commented on most favourably by the villagers. We
do have 3 dozen saplings to plant on the welfare field to commemorate
the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, but we are waiting until the playground
equipment is put in place first. We will be planting these trees with the
school children.

Because of obtaining the IT equipment we have had security cameras
installed in the community centre. We are also in the process of having
the internet and a new fire alarm system installed. Hopefully we will get
more groups using the centre as we progress in the hiring out of the hall.

As St. Columba’s church in the village is now closed a lot of the villagers
were really upset, as they can no longer have funerals and weddings in
the village. We as a Parish Council decided to contact the Archdeacon of
Cumbria to see if there was any way we could re open the church. We
had a public meeting which was well attended and so with the backing of
the villagers our clerk Judith Morgan wrote to the Archdeacon to see if
They would gift the church to the village as it was built by the
Parishioners. The Bishop has decided that they will consider gifting the
church to the village, but they need a feasibility report stating what the
church will be used for and how it will be maintained. Judith is now in
the process of doing this so we will have to wait for the Bishop’s decision.
Hopefully it will be favourable to the village.
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We decorated a wall in the community centre to support the people of
Ukraine. Marjorie Harrison and Denise Scott decorated the hall.
Denise Scott also organised a coffee morning to raise funds and much
needed supplies for the people of Ukraine. It was supported by the
villagers and a grand total of £ 380 was raised, which is wonderful for
such a small village.

We have decorated the community centre for the Queen’s Platinum
Jubilee and another thank you to David Sharp for helping me put the flags
up ! We have also had a flag pole erected on the outside wall of the
community centre and are flying a flag in tribute to our wonderful queen.
The crossroads will be decorated on Monday and I would like to thank
Marjorie Harrison for all her hard work making decorations and putting
them in place.

I would also like to thank our Allerdale Councillors Keith Little and
Carni McCarron Holmes for their continued support and advice over the
past twelve months. We really appreciate your input.

Lastly I would like to thank each and everyone of you for your continued
support and help over the last year. Special thanks to Judith Morgan for
all her hard work in raising the funds we have secured. Thank you so
much everyone and lets hope next year is as successful as this one has

been.
e
r Thoias Armstrong

(chairman)




